
Dear LTMHS Families, 

Please find below some information about the students’ physical return to school. 

Physical Return to School for Students: 

On Monday January 18th, 2021, students and staff will physically return to school.  Students will 

need to bring all of their materials back to school on this day.  The school will be fully sanitized, 

cleaned and disinfected during the students’ absence. Secondary 1 and 2 students will return 

physically full time.  For secondary 3-4 and 5 students, they will be continuing the hybrid model 

and coming to school every other day. Secondary 3 and 5 students will be starting in school on 

Monday.  Please note that when the students are at home, they need to login to their classes 

as online education will continue. The online classes are compulsory and attendance will be 

taken as usual. The schedule for January is posted on our website and attached to this email.   

Classroom Switches: 

Please note that two homerooms have been switched in order to physically distance 

classrooms of the same level.  As of Monday, students in Room 206 and 210 have been 

changed.  New lockers have been distributed as well.  

Procedural Masks: 

The Ministry has implemented a new safety measure for students upon their return to school. 

All students will be receiving two blue procedural masks every morning when they arrive at 

school.  According to the new directives, all students are required to wear procedural masks at 

all times in the school, on the school bus, as well as all outdoor areas on school grounds.  The 

first period teacher will distribute to all students two masks every day. In order to maintain the 

proper sanitary measures regarding use of these masks, we suggest that students have two 

personal disposable bags for their masks.  One bag can be used to store their fresh mask and 

the other to store the mask they have taken off to eat.   

Lunch Hour: 

As of Monday, students will need to leave their homerooms every day at lunchtime for a 

minimum period of 25 minutes.  Students will be able to use the cafeteria (every second day) 

or the gym as per their schedule.  If not, students will need to go outside and as such, we 

therefore strongly suggest that students dress for the colder weather.  Every day from 12:30-

12:55, the classes will be aired out and not accessible to students.   

Outside Zones: 

Outside zones will continue to be in effect.  For the month of January, Secondary 2 and 5 

students have access to the front of the school as well as the parking lot side at recess and at 

lunch.  Secondary 1, 3 and 4 have access to the daycare side as well as to the soccer field.  

Students are still expected to wear their procedural masks at all times and to physically distance 

when not with students from their own homeroom bubble.  

Please be reminded that only students in secondary 3-4 and 5 have permission to leave school 

property.   
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Report Cards and June Ministry Exam:  

Report cards for term 1 will be available on the Mozaïk parent portal on February 5th, 2021.  As 

announced by the government, June ministry exams have been cancelled.  More information 

on evaluation will be communicated with you as it becomes available. 

 

Student Leadership: 

We are pleased to have our first official Student Leadership meeting of the year.  The first 

meeting will take place virtually on Friday January 22nd at lunchtime and is open to any student 

who would like to get involved.  More details will be shared next week. 

 

Upcoming Ped Days: 

Please be reminded that Friday January 15th and Friday January 29th are two ped days.  There 

will not be any classes for students in school nor on-line. 

 

Looking forward to seeing you all in person next week,  

 

 

C. Shousha 

Principal 


